
Dear VIP: 

 Growing up in Massachuse�s in the 1940’s and 50’s, Robert Raymond Hazard 

loved par(cipa(ng in sports (Li�le League Baseball, football, track…) and simply being 

outdoors (swimming, fishing, running in the woods…).  At home, his family life was 

similarly ac(ve.  He, his parents, one sister, two brothers (twins), a grandmother, and 

seven aunts & uncles all lived in the fi4een-room, four-story house that his father 

owned.  At age nine, he joined the workforce by becoming a paperboy—a job he was to 

hold throughout his school years. 

 In spite of, or perhaps because of, all of the other ac(vi(es he enjoyed doing, 

one place that young Bob did not enjoy being was in the classroom.  “I disliked school,  period,” he now recalls.  As his 8
th

 

grade year came to a close, he faced a decision.  He could enroll in the local trade school, taking mostly voca(onal classes 

to finish his high school years; or he could enroll in the local high school, to complete a mostly academic course load.  

Choosing what he considered the lesser of two evils, he began 9
th

 grade at Worcester Boy’s Trade, majoring in Cabinet 

Making. 

 It was during his years at Worcester, at age 16, that Bob a�ended a youth evangelis(c mee(ng in Fitchburg, 

Massachuse�s.  Listening to a preacher by the name of Tel McNu�, he heard and responded to the clarion call of the 

gospel message, and accepted Jesus Christ as his Lord and Savior. 

 While in 12
th

 grade, Bob was faced with another decision.  At that (me, being in the top 10 percent of one’s 

gradua(ng class made one eligible to go to college without taking the College Board entrance exams.  Bob was in that top 

10 percent.  At that same (me, the idea of a career spent in a cabinet shop began to seem unappealing.  He saw a 

poten(al for long, repe((ous hours, without much variety or challenge.  He now recognizes that these things were God’s 

leading in his life.  The next fall, he was a freshman at Fitchburg State Teacher’s College. 

 Although ini(ally concerned that he lacked the necessary academic prepara(on, he proved himself a capable 

student, finishing a Bachelor of Science degree in Industrial Arts Educa(on four years later. 

 Bob’s first official teaching posi(on commenced even before his gradua(on.  Just a4er he completed his student 

teaching requirement, a teacher at his training school suffered a heart a�ack.  The school promptly offered Bob a contract 

to take over the teacher’s classes un(l the end of the school year.  Thrust suddenly into teaching during the day, he 

finished his remaining college classes at night. 

 Within a short period a4er gradua(on came these three events: a regular teaching posi(on at Athol, 

Massachuse�s; marriage at age 23 to Johanne, his wife of almost 50 years; and, most unexpectedly, the arrival of a dra4 

no(ce.  On ac(ve duty for two years, he spent one year sta(oned in South Korea. 

 Upon returning home, he accepted a teaching posi(on in U(ca, New York.  While there, his conversa(ons with 

two troubled students ul(mately led to the boys receiving the Lord as their Savior.  In response, school officials prohibited 

Bob from any further witnessing to students, a condi(on which did not sit well with him. 

 With Johanne’s uncondi(onal support, Bob began looking into teaching at a Chris(an school.  Feeling that he 

should have formal Bible training  to do so, he began researching Bible colleges to a�end.  A former pastor of his, no(ng 

that he already had an undergraduate degree, suggested that he should consider going to seminary instead.   

 Central Bap(st Theological Seminary, then located in north Minneapolis, became his school of choice, so the 

Hazards packed up and moved to the Midwest.  With classes in the mornings, and working a second-shi4 job to support 
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his now-growing family, Bob’s years at Central were very busy.  It helped 

that his G.I. Bill benefits paid for his seminary expenses.  When his studies 

at Central had concluded, he had earned two degrees: a Master of 

Religious Educa(on, and a Master of Divinity. 

 Equipped with these addi(onal creden(als, Bob didn’t have to 

look very far to find the posi(on he desired.  Central was associated with a 

young yet rapidly growing Chris(an school, which was looking to establish 

an industrial arts program. That school’s name?  Fourth Bap(st Chris(an 

School. 

 Over the course of his thirty-nine year tenure at FBCS, from 1971 

to 2010, students by the hundreds became lifelong beneficiaries of his 

knowledge, his fine example of Chris(an character, and his clearly evident 

concern for their individual well-being. 

 Since their re(rements (Johanne was a registered nurse), the 

Hazards are kept busy with numerous hobbies, and they especially enjoy 

being able to spend (me with their six children (five boys & one girl) and 

their thirteen grandchildren.  Silver Bay, Minnesota, north of Duluth on 

Lake Superior’s picturesque north shore, is now home. 

With their golden anniversary just months away, Bob says of Johanne, “I would not trade her for anyone else in 

the world.  Only God can put two people together and He put us together for His glory, one man and one woman for life 

here on earth to accomplish His will through us.”  He adds, “We are blessed, and happy in the Lord.” 

    

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Dear Alumni and Friends of FBCS, 

 Allow me to invite you to next month’s annual Alumni Weekend.  For those of you who were able to a�end the 

2012 Alumni Weekend events, you already know how enjoyable they were.  For the upcoming 2013 Alumni Weekend, the 

format will be very similar. 

 On Friday, January 18
th

 will be this season’s Homecoming basketball games, beginning in mid-a4ernoon (watch 

the FBCS website for a full schedule and more details).  During the evening games, there will be fun contests and 

giveaways for the alumni present. 

 Then on Saturday, January 19
th

 will be FBCS’s 2
nd

 Annual Alumni & Friends Brunch.  The doors at the school’s main 

entrance will open at 9 am, with a 10 am start (me for this big event.  Tickets are available now: please see the a�ached 

(cket order form. 

 In addi(on to a delicious catered brunch, there will be musical entertainment from both alumni and current 

students.  Alan Hodak, the FBCS Administrator, will provide an informa(ve overview of current happenings at the school in 

a brief “State of the School Address.”  And our special guest and keynote speaker this year will be Robert Hazard, whose 

thirty-nine year tenure at the school makes him well known by the earliest and the latest alumni alike.  He is excited to be 

this year’s speaker. 

 The brunch will also include numerous prize giveaways, as well as a bigger-and-be�er silent auc(on.  Be sure to 

bring your checkbook; you just might see something you won’t want to pass up.  Our donors have been very generous!  

And remember, all of the proceeds from this event benefit the Karen Burns Scholarship Fund. 

 So if you haven’t already, make plans to be there.  Come on out and see some old friends, or meet some new 

ones. 

See you there! 

Larry Nelson ‘81 

       



FBCS Alumni  & Friends Brunch Ticket Order Form: 

Saturday, January 19, 2013 at 10:00am 

 

Instruc
ons:      

1) Tickets are sold individually or at a family rate.  The family rate is $25.00 (for immediate family members only, please). 

     You may select either type, or both, depending upon your (cke(ng needs. 

2) Please indicate the number of (ckets needed for every age category, for either (cket type. This will ensure an 

     accurate count for both sea(ng and catering purposes.  

3) Please make check or money order payable to "Fourth Bap�st Chris�an School."  Please do not mail cash. 

4) Please complete your address & contact informa(on further down below, for mailing purposes (or should we need  

5) Tickets are general admission, and will be available un(l sold out.        

       

  Individual Rate Tickets:     Family Rate Tickets:  (Immediate family members only, please) 

Adult/Teen     Adult/Teen    

(13 & up): # :______ X $8.00 = $________ (13 & up): # :______   

           

Children     Children    

(5 - 12): # :______ X $4.00 = $________ (5 - 12): # :______   

           

Children     Children    

(4 & under): # :______ X $0.00 = $0.00  (4 & under): # :______   

           

   Total: $________   Family Rate: $25.00  

              

  Grand Total enclosed for Individual and/or Family Rate Tickets:  $_____________  

       

Your Informa
on: Name(s):     

   Address:     

  City, State, ZIP:        

  Telephone:  (                 )      

  Email:        

       

Please mail or deliver this order form & payment to:  

 Fourth Bap�st Chris�an School    

 A�n: Alison French     

 900 Forestview Lane N    

 Plymouth, MN 55441 Ques
ons?  Please call the FBCS office @ 763-417-8240   


